
Henderson, Kelly

From: Bhupesh Khurana 
Sent: 2021/08/24 1:32 PM
To: Lacoste, Simon; Henderson, Kelly; City Clerks Office; Planning Development
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Concerns About The Projects

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not 
expecting.

City of Brampton

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge  have concerns to be addressed on  File# 
OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# OZS-2020-0036 and Branthaven Queen West Inc Project.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge
Motion to put  File# OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# OZS-2020-0036 and Branthaven Queen
West Inc projects ON HOLD. Due to Current Traffic Levels which are Dangerous for  Public on 
Royal West Dr.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge have concerns to the current fluctuation of traffic that our 
community has been impacted by the development of Branthaven Queen West Inc Project With an 
estimate of 1000 people using Royal West Dr Overnight.

Future and current projects will bring about 5000 people on Royal West Dr everyday to travel to Walmart and Home Depot using Royal 
West Dr.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge
put Forward Motion on How to Resolve Current Traffic Levels on Royal West Dr.

THANK YOU

Bhupesh Khurana
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J. Mark Joblin

VIA E-mail ( Kelly.Henderson@Brampton.ca )

City of Brampton
Planning & Development Services
2 Wellington Street West
Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2

Dear Ms. Henderson:

RE:  1879 Queen Street West
Application for Official Plan Amendment, Zoning By-law Amendment and 
Draft Plan of Subdivision
Written Submissions of Aviatelle Construction Company Limited
City File: OZS-2020-0036
Public Meeting Date: June 7, 2021

We are the solicitors for Aviatelle Construction Company Limited (“Aviatelle”), the owners of the 
property municipally known as 1807 Queen Street West (the “Aviatelle Lands”). My client’s 
property abuts part of the Subject Property to the north and east, as shown on the map attached 
as Attachment “1”. This letter provides comments from my client on the above noted 
applications filed on behalf of Jim and Luisa Mocon (the “Applicants”).

Increased Height and Density

Aviatelle does not support the proposed deviation from the Council-endorsed Tertiary 
Plan to permit a 12-storey apartment building in place of the previously contemplated 6-
storey building (on Block 17 of the proposed draft plan of subdivision). The significant 
increase in height may result in new impacts on the Aviatelle Lands including but not 
limited to shadowing and overlook. The proposed apartment is located at the boundary 
between the Subject Lands and the Aviatelle Lands. Although a large portion of the 
Aviatelle Lands consist of natural heritage elements, the parcel is an existing residential 
property. Many of the views of the valley referred to in the Planning Justification Report 
are in fact views to the Aviatelle Lands, and the rendering of the proposed apartment 
illustrate outdoor platforms overlooking the Aviatelle Lands. It appears likely that these 
impacts only arise through the increase in height.
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Environmental Review

Further environmental review should be required beyond Phase 1 in order to 
demonstrate a lack of potential impact, in particular to the Aviatelle Lands, given the 
historical use of the Subject Lands, including use of pesticides and fertilizers and storage 
of vehicles.

Stormwater Management Pond/Townhouse Block

The proposed development includes a block of 7 townhouses (Block 15 on the proposed 
draft plan of subdivision) on lands which the Council-endorsed Tertiary Plan 
contemplates as being part of the Stormwater Management Pond lands. Given the 
stated concerns below in connection with stormwater management, it would be 
premature to approve this area for residential development. Doing so imposes 
unnecessary restraints on the design of the Stormwater Management Pond.

Stormwater Management

It is our understanding that stormwater flows on the Subject Property currently leave the 
Subject Lands at various locations, but that the proposed development would result in 
stormwater entirely, or predominantly, outflowing from the Subject Property onto the 
neighbouring Rotary Club lands into the Huttonville Creek Tributary. This location is 
immediately upstream of the Aviatelle Lands, resulting in the flows then travelling onto 
the portion of the tributary on the Aviatelle Lands. This circumstance appears certain to 
be exacerbated by other development within the Tertiary Plan area outflowing to the 
same or similar location. Aviatelle is concerned with erosion, siltation and contamination 
impacts arising as a result of changes to the quantity, quality and velocity of outflow. 
Aviatelle is further concerned with erosion, siltation and contamination impacts resulting 
from the proposed emergency overland channel.

Aviatelle is not under any obligation to permit such changes to the quantity, quality or 
velocity of stormwater flow onto its property, or any outfall structures that might be
proposed. It is requested that further study and plan revision be undertaken to
demonstrate that the development of the Subject Property as proposed will have no 
impact on the Aviatelle Lands, including changes to quantity, quality and velocity of 
stormwater outflow, or impacts from erosion, siltation or contamination. The Application 
should not be approved in the absence of comprehensive engineering, geomorphology 
and fluvial morphology, an environmental impact study (in terms of contamination from 
existing and proposed uses), and a natural heritage features impact study including a 
comprehensive water balance assessment addressing impacts to natural heritage 
features on the Aviatelle Lands.
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These comments are intended to be provided to City Council as written submissions for the 
purposes of entitlement of my client to appeal any approvals by the City.

We also request that we be provided with notice and a copy of the decision in this matter.

We trust this is satisfactory. Should you require anything further, please do not hesitate to 
contact the undersigned.

Yours very truly,
LOOPSTRA NIXON LLP

Per: J. Mark Joblin

c.c. City Clerk ( cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca )
Client

{L2143608.2}



Attachment "1"
Location of the Aviatelle Lands



 
 
 

June 7, 2021

Peter Fay, City Clerk
City of Brampton
2 Wellington Street West
Brampton, ON
L6Y 4R2

Re:  Application made by Korsiak Urban Planning – Jim and Luisa Mocon (City File: OZS-2020-0036)
Application for Official Plan Amendment, Zoning By-law Amendment and a Draft Plan of Subdivision 
1879 Queen Street West, Ward: 4

Kaneff Group of Companies acknowledges receipt of the notice of public meeting for 1879 Queen Street West 
(City File: OZS-2020-0036).  We are the registered owner of the lands to the south and east of the subject site 
known as Lionhead Golf Club & Conference Centre located at 8525 Mississauga Road.  By way of this letter, 
Kaneff would like to confirm that we have no objection to the application submitted for the lands located at 1879 
Queen Street West to permit a mix of residential land uses.

Queen Street West is a major arterial road and transit corridor in the City of Brampton intended to accommodate a 
mix of uses and densities that support a complete community.  There are a number of active development 
applications currently under review with the City of Brampton that will contribute a mix of land uses, densities 
and heights along Queen Street West that will certainly complement the existing neighbourhoods in this particular 
area of the City.  As a developer with land holdings in Springbrook and the surrounding area, Kaneff is keen to 
pursue development opportunities that will contribute new housing options within the existing community that 
will be supported by the exiting BRT service along Queen Street West.  We encourage the City of Brampton to 
consider amendments to the existing policy framework that supports intensification and mixed-use development 
along Queen Street West and the surrounding area.

Kaneff would like to thank the City of Brampton for notifying us of the public meeting date for this application
and would request that we continue to be notified of key milestones associated with this development proposal 
moving forward.

Sincerely,

Kevin Freeman, MCIP, RPP
Director of Planning & Development, on behalf of the Kaneff Leadership Team

Kaneff Group of Companies, 8501 Mississauga Road, Brampton ON L6Y 5G8



Henderson, Kelly

From: Natalie Okal >
Sent: 2021/09/04 12:04 AM
To: Henderson, Kelly; City Clerks Office
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Request to Speak at Virtual Meeting Files #OZS-2020-0018 & Official

Complaint

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not 
expecting.

Hello City Clerks Office,

I would like to pre-register to speak at the meeting on Sept 7th 2021 about City File  #OZS-2020-0018.

My name is Natalie Okal, I live in the Estates of Credit Ridge, Across of the proposed development site. I have 
outlined my concerns below.

Concern #1 – The current Traffic levels/infrastructure of the area on Royal West Dr cannot handle a influx of high density 
housing coming though. Right now, there are individuals using Royal West Dr from both directions; William Parkway & 
Queen street for short cuts from 7am-9:30am and 4:30-7:30pm everyday. It is becoming  concerning issue of safety for the 
children, and individuals who live and walk on royal west on a regular basis. In addition to the traffic, the increase in noise 
levels are disruptive to the community and quality of life.

Concern #2 -  Not only will the increase of traffic impact the residents of the community, it will also impact the wildlife of the 
area. Due to the close proximity of the area to the conservation areas of Springbrook Creek and numerous woodlots, any 
increase in the traffic in the area due to new development will be hazardous to wildlife. Many wild animals such as Ontario’s 
classified Endangered Species “Redside Dace” live in the streams and although there are plans for a blockage, the runoff from 
the condo & apartment complexes in the files developments (1) File# OZS-2020-0018 & (2) FILE# OZS-2020-0036 will harm 
the already endangered species and contaminate the streams. Adding high-rise apartment buildings will further create a 
landscape which will be full of human risk to the wildlife. If the city takes the initiatives of conserving wildlife and ecosystems 
seriously and responsibly, as it always boosts, then this development for two apartment buildings should be stopped 
immediately. We are also wondering if there was any Environmental Impact Assessment report done for redeveloping the 
subject site for two apartment buildings and its impact on the ecosystems and endangered species.

Concern #3 – We are concerned about the city not giving us enough notice in the midst of a pandemic to voice our concerns. 
The notice for the official plan and zoning by-law amendment for the above mentioned project was posted on August 11th, 
2021. We are in the middle of a pandemic and we are expected to express our concerns by September 7th, 2021. If the city does 
take Covid-19 seriously, how can it expect residents to express their concerns in a this short period of time As per the Covid-19 
Protocols, public gatherings are not recommended and the requirements of physical distancing make it more challenging. 
Although the public meeting will be virtual, the deadline to express our concerns is not enough time.

Concern #4 -  The Estates of the Credit Ridge is right across the area where this development is being purposed. It will take 
away the curb appeal and beauty of the landscape of the area. Putting apartment buildings in the area will increase the noise 
pollution and traffic on Royal West drastically – impacting the safety of our area streets. The developments of Modern styled 
condo complex’s not only diminishes the urban planning of a vintage village as designed by the Estates of the Credit Ridge but 
will also require major infrastructure changes to support the density of the new proposed developments.

1



Thank you,
Natalie Okal

Please let me know what the next step entails.
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Henderson, Kelly

From: Navpreet Badhwar 
Sent: 2021/09/06 6:06 PM
To: Henderson, Kelly
Subject: [EXTERNAL]File# OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# OZS-2020-0036

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not 
trust or are not expecting.

City of Brampton

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge  have concerns to be addressed on  File# OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# 
OZS- 2020-0036 and Branthaven Queen West Inc Project.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge Motion to put  File# OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# OZS-2020-0036 and 
Branthaven Queen West Inc projects ON HOLD. Due to Current Traffic Levels which are Dangerous for  Public on 
Royal West Dr.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge have concerns to the current fluctuation of traffic that our community has 
been impacted by the development of Branthaven Queen West Inc Project With an estimate of 1000 people using Royal 
West Dr Overnight.

Future and current projects will bring about 5000 people on Royal West Dr everyday to travel to Walmart and Home 
Depot using Royal West Dr.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge

put Forward Motion on How to Resolve Current Traffic Levels on Royal West Dr.

THANK YOU

Navpreet Badhwar
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Henderson, Kelly

From: OLIVER SHUKOORI 
Sent: 2021/08/20 3:56 PM
To: Henderson, Kelly; City Clerks Office; Planning Development
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Motion to put ON HOLD File# OZS-2020-0018 and File# OZS-2020-0036

and Branthaven Queen West Inc Project

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not 
expecting.

City of Brampton

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge  have concerns to be addressed on  File# 
OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# OZS-2020-0036 and Branthaven Queen West Inc Project.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge
Motion to put  File# OZS-2020-0018 and FILE# OZS-2020-0036 and Branthaven Queen West
Inc projects ON HOLD. Due to Current Traffic Levels which are Dangerous for  Public on Royal 
West Dr.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge have concerns to the current fluctuation of traffic that 
our community has been impacted by the development of Branthaven Queen West Inc Project With an 
estimate of 1000 people using Royal West Dr Overnight.

Future and current projects will bring about 5000 people on Royal West Dr everyday to travel to Walmart 
and Home Depot using Royal West Dr.

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge
put Forward Motion on How to Resolve Current Traffic Levels on Royal West Dr.

THANK YOU

Brampton City Contact
Kelly Henderson, MSc.Pl., MCIP, RPP

Planner, Development Services
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Planning, Building and Economic Development

City of Brampton

T 905.874.2619

EMAIL: KELLY.HENDERSON@BRAMPTON.CA

Must send below email request to the City.

City of Brampton

The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge  have concerns to be addressed on  File# 
OZS-2020-0018 and

FILE# OZS-2020-0036

PROJECT  File# OZS-2020-0018

New proposed development

The condo complex will have 330 units of Residential and 14 Stories high. The Main floor will 
have Commercial units.

We will have 1000 extra people using Royal west to go to Walmart and Home Depot everyday just 
for this project.

ROYAL WEST DR CURRENT STATUS

Reroute Brampton Transit Bus from Royal west  to Mississauga rd because it serves the public 

better. Install  at both ends of royal west dr a Gate with remote and intercom for delivery.

We are not restricting anyone from using it and  there will be an intercom that will allow people to 
use Royal west.

Traffic status currently Walmart and Home Depot delivery services uses Royal West Dr for 
their routes. These are transportation Trucks.
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We have people using  Royal West from both directions Williams pkwy and  Queen street for 
short cuts from 7am to 930am and 4pm to 730pm everyday.

Plus Also we currently have 159 units of Townhomes being built besides the subject property.

We know the revenue that it brings but please go 2km north. Single  Residential Homes would 
benefit our community at this location.

Let me build a condo/commercial complex besides your 2 million dollar home.

Also for Commercial  use Mississauga rd across Home Depot will all be commercial.

Thank You

On Fri., Aug. 20, 2021, 8:17 a.m. OLIVER SHUKOORI,  wrote:
File# OZS-2020-0018
File# OZS-2020-0036

Hope this email finds you well
Would like to speak at the virtual meeting.
Thank you

Brampton City Contact
Kelly Henderson, MSc.Pl., MCIP, RPP
Planner, Development Services
Planning, Building and Economic Development
City of Brampton
T 905.874.2619
EMAIL: KELLY.HENDERSON@BRAMPTON.CA

City of Brampton
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The Residents of The Estates of Credit Ridge  have concerns to be addressed on  File# OZS-2020-0018

New proposed development
The condo complex will have 330 units of Residential and 14 Stories high. The Main floor will have Commercial units.

We will have 1000 extra people using Royal west to go to Walmart and Home Depot everyday just for this project.

ROYAL WEST DR CURRENT STATUS

Reroute TTC  Bus from Royal west  to Mississauga rd because it serves the public better.

Install  at both ends of royal west dr a Gate with remote and intercom for delivery.
We are not restricting anyone from using it and  there will be an intercom that will allow people to use Royal west.

Traffic status currently Walmart and Home Depot delivery services uses Royal West Dr for their routes. These are 
transportation Trucks.

We have people using  Royal West from both directions Williams pkwy and  Queen street for short cuts from 7am to 930am and 4pm 
to 730pm everyday.

Plus Also we currently have 159 units of Townhomes being built besides the subject property.

We know the revenue that it brings but please go 2km north. Single  Residential Homes would benefit our community at this location.

Let me build a condo/commercial complex besides your 2 million dollar home.

Also for Commercial  use Mississauga rd across Home Depot will all be commercial.

Thank You

Best Regards,

Oliver Shukoori
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Henderson, Kelly

From: Pankaj Gupta >
Sent: 2021/09/05 5:00 PM
To: Henderson, Kelly; Lacoste, Simon; City Clerks Office; Planning Development
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Zoning By-Law Amendment 1857 Queen St West, File # OZS-2021-0018

and OZS-2020-0036

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not 
expecting.

To,
Ms. Kelly Henderson,
Planner, Development Services,
City of Brampton.

Sub: Comments related to proposed development Zoning By-Law Amendment 1857 Queen St West, File # OZS-2021- 0018 and 
OZS-2020-0036

Good Afternoon Kelly,

I got to know  about this development proposal from a friend of mine who resides on Royal West and via this letter I would like to 
share my comments since I am also affected as a property owner in a neighborhood where development is being proposed.

To start, as per the  “Springbrook Block Plan” released by the city in 2010 under “Royal West Developments, File # C04W08.004”, it 
states: “The Springbrook Block Plan is characterized by low density housing, upscale executive housing, turning circles, stormwater 
management ponds, vista blocks, gateways, and natural features.” Unquote.

Keeping the above note in mind, I fail to understand how can a development of 2 multi storied buildings, 14 & 12 storey’s in height 
be accepted as a proposal OZS-2021-0018 by the city just steps from Springbrook and same is true for OZS- 2020-0036 where 
another high rise is proposed. This actually is opposite to what’s mentioned in the “Royal West Developments, File # C04W08.004” 
& totally defeats the cities vision of Springbrook Block Plan, : Quote: “The architecture and landscaping designs for the subject lands 
are consistent with the vision of the Springbrook
Block Plan.”

Not sure, maybe the new development of these Multi Stories is outside the Springbrook Block, but please note its adjoining the 
Springbrook Block, just a street apart (Queen St). Approval & development of the 2 multi-Story buildings by Zoning By-Law 
Amendment will actually impact the overall appearance & needs of the community & its surroundings, and go against the original 
“Springbrook Block Plan”, this development imposes major changes to the character of the
neighborhood.

One of the big issue is the current  traffic situation on Royal West as related to morning & afternoon commuters who take a detour 
from Mississauga Road to Royal West is already concerning & not safe. This development will further have an adverse impact & 
cause concern with road safety & have Traffic Impact on Royal West. People drive at very high speed on royal west drive road not 
keeping in mind any speed limit. People take detours to home depot and walmart plaza from this road. A request has been made to 
City to install additional stop signs on royal west drive and also reduce the recommended speed of 50. I believe that  we should also 
not allow right turn from queens to royal west drive except residents as an example to reduce traffic situation. I think we all are 
waiting for an unfortunate situation of big
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mishappening and only then something will happen. This high density additional housing will worsen the traffic situation further.

Also the public meeting notice dated 13th August with the meeting date as 13th Sep, does not seem to provide fair notice to the 
impacted residents keeping in mind the current situation of Covid-19 & related limitations.

Thanks for taking the time to go through the comments above & request your support on this concern.

Best Regards,
Pankaj Gupta
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Henderson, Kelly

From: Thomas Kastelic 
Sent: 2021/06/16 11:54 AM
To: Henderson, Kelly
Cc: Mark Condello
Subject: [EXTERNAL]OZS-2020-0036 - 1879 Queen Street - Mocon Plan of Subdivision

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not 
expecting.

Hey Kelly,

Hope you’re doing well!

Given our involvement with the Mocon’s through the Queen Street Tertiary Plan Cost Sharing Agreement, we’d like to 
formally request party status to this application. Please provide an updates as necessary.
Note, we have no objection to their application, such that it conforms to the general intent of the council endorsed
Queen Street Tertiary Plan.

Feel free to reach out if you have any questions, or require additional information.

Cheers,

Thomas Kastelic, BComm.
Project Manager
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June 4, 2021

VIA EMAIL

Overland LLP
5255 Yonge St, Suite 1101
Toronto, ON  M2N 6P4
Tel 416-730-0337
overlandllp.ca

City of Brampton, Planning and Development Services
2 Wellington Street West, 3rd Floor
Brampton, ON  L6Y 4R2

Attention: Kelly Henderson, Development Planner

Dear Ms. Henderson:

RE: 1879 Queen Street West (the “Subject Site”)
Application for Official Plan Amendment, Zoning By-law Amendment 
and Draft Plan of Subdivision (the “Applications”)
Municipal File No. OZS-2020-0036 and 2021-500

Statutory Public Meeting on June 7, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.

We are the lawyers for the Rotary Club of Brampton Glen Community Centre (“Rotary”), being 
the owner of the property municipally known as 1857 Queen Street West in the City of 
Brampton (the “Rotary Property”).

The Rotary Property, which is located to the immediate east of the Applicant’s property, is the 
subject of its own site-specific applications for an Official Plan Amendment and a Zoning By-law 
Amendment, which were filed with the City on May 18, 2021 (City File No. OZS-2021-0018). On 
behalf of Rotary, we are writing to provide our preliminary comments in respect of the 
Applications that have been filed by Jim and Luisa Mocon (“Mocon”).

Background

By way of background, Rotary and Mocon previously participated in the preparation of the 
Queen Street West – Credit Valley Tertiary Plan (“Tertiary Plan”), which is intended to guide 
the future redevelopment of the lands bound by Queen Street West, Mississauga Road, the 
Credit River and the Huttonville Creek.  The owners of 1817 and 1831 Queen Street West 
(“Branthaven”) and 1951 Queen Street West (“Cesta”) were also participants in the preparation 
of the Tertiary Plan.

The Tertiary Plan that was prepared on behalf of the aforementioned group of landowners was 
presented to and endorsed by City Council at its meeting on October 23, 2019. A copy of the 
Council-endorsed Tertiary Plan is attached as Schedule “A” to this correspondence. Since that 
time, Rotary has been actively involved in the preparation of a cost sharing agreement with 
Mocon, Branthaven and Cesta. The cost sharing agreement is intended to coordinate the 
construction of shared works within the Tertiary Plan Area.





Interest in Applications

Given the close proximity between the Subject Site and the Rotary Property, as well as the
extensive efforts that have been directed towards the preparation of the Tertiary Plan that was 
endorsed by City Council in October 2019, Rotary has an obvious interest in ensuring that the 
Applications support the principle of comprehensive planning.  Rotary also has an interest in 
ensuring that the Mocon Applications reflect the fundamental principles that have been identified 
in the Tertiary Plan.

One of the underlying structural components of the Tertiary Plan is the creation of a coordinated 
internal network of roads and laneways that will facilitate public access and enhanced 
opportunities for connectivity between adjacent lands. In this regard, the Tertiary Plan is 
intended to support the optimization of land use and infrastructure within the Tertiary Plan Area, 
in keeping with local and Provincial planning policy.

As our client has a direct interest in the Applications, we hereby request notice of any meetings 
and decisions of City Council and any Committees of Council related to these matters.

Thank you for your consideration of these submissions.

Yours truly,
Overland LLP

Per:  Michael Cara

Encl.

c. G. Williams, Rotary Club of Brampton Glen Community Centre
M. Gagnon, Gagnon Walker Domes Ltd.
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Schedule “A” – Tertiary Plan endorsed by City Council on October 23, 2019
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Brampton City Council Meeting - October 23, 
2019 Re: Delegation 7.4, Item 11.3 
(PDC168-2019)
and Closed Session 21.14



TRANSMITTAL   
 

 The Historic Hamlet of Springbrook and Surrounding Area  
 

Date:   October 26, 2021 
 
Subject:  PETITION 
 

OBJECTIONS to – Official Plan Amendments and Zoning By-Law 
Amendments regarding City of Brampton Files: #OZS-2021-0018 
(Rotary Glen), #OZS2020-0036 (Mocon), 1815 Queen St. W. 
(Branthaven Queen West Inc.) and Other Proposed Developments in 
the Area of Lionhead Executive Estates, The Historic Hamlet of 
Springbrook and Surrounding Area, Brampton, Ontario 

 
To:   City of Brampton 

2 Wellington St. W 
Brampton ON L6Y 4R2 

 
Attention:  Mr. Martin Medeiros,    Mr. Jeff Bowman,  

Regional Councillor Wards 3 and 4  City Councillor Wards 3 and 4 
Telephone: 905-874-2634    Telephone: 905-874-2603 

 

The following items are attached: 

 as requested by you 

 for action by you 

 for your information 

 returned to you 

 for your approval 

 return copies to John Brennen 

 
Dear Councillors Medeiros and Bowman, 
 
Enclosed please find the following Scanned Petition documentation for your review. 
 
Should you find the Petition documentation acceptable, please advise as to when we could 
meet with you to submit the documents for your presentation to Brampton City Council.  
 
We wish to confirm that we are putting our faith in you to lead this process so that the goals of 
the residents are achieved. We in turn will do whatever you advise us to back you in any way 
we can. 
 
The following Petition Documentation is listed below: 
 
PETITION – OBJECTIONS to – Official Plan Amendments and Zoning By-Law Amendments 
regarding City of Brampton Files: #OZS-2021-0018 (Rotary Glen), #OZS2020-0036 (Mocon), 
1815 Queen St. W. (Branthaven Queen West Inc.) and Other Proposed Developments in the 
Area of Lionhead Executive Estates, The Historic Hamlet of Springbrook and Surrounding 
Area, Brampton, Ontario – 30 Pages 
 
Yours truly, 
 

Amrik Ahluwalia and John Brennen 



PETITION 
 

Lionhead Executive Estates  
 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION MATTERS! 
 

City of Brampton Files: 
# OZS-2021-0018 (Rotary Glen) 
File # OZS-2020-0036 (Mocon) 

1815 Queen St. W. (Branthaven Queen West Inc.) 
 
 

The Historic Hamlet of Springbrook and Surrounding Area 
 

 

OBJECTION 
 

• We stand united in objection to the proposed zoning bylaw 
amendments that will allow the development of high-density 
housing in Credit Valley Secondary Plan/Queen Street West -
Springbrook Tertiary Plan.  
 

• Specifically, we strongly oppose:  
• Any plan of development that proposes high rise apartments 

on these lands  
• Any development that will adversely impact the Area of 

Natural and Scientific Interest (ANSI) and the river valley 
surrounding the land. 

• Any development that may damage the reputation, image 
and subsequently, property values of the area. 

• Any plan that is not respectful of our cultural and natural 
heritage features. 
 

 

CO-OPERATION 
 

 

• We recognize that the subject land is suitable and zoned for 
mixed residential development.  
 

• We wish to work with the City Planning Department and Council 
in a positive and constructive dialogue that will deliver 
Development Assets that will benefit rather than hinder the 
prosperity and reputation of this area. 



 
 
 

 
The Historic Hamlet of Springbrook and Surrounding Area 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 































































































TRANSMITTAL   
 

Date:   October 27, 2021 
 
Subject:  PETITION 
 

OBJECTIONS to – Official Plan Amendments and Zoning By-Law 
Amendments regarding City of Brampton Files: #OZS-2021-0018 
(Rotary Glen), #OZS2020-0036 (Mocon), 1815 Queen St. W. 
(Branthaven Queen West Inc.) and Other Proposed Developments in 
the Area of Lionhead Executive Estates, The Historic Hamlet of 
Springbrook, Huttonville and Surrounding Area, Brampton, Ontario 

 
To:   City of Brampton 

2 Wellington St. W 
Brampton ON L6Y 4R2 

 
Attention:  Regional Councillor    City Councillor 

Mr. Michael Palleschi    Mr. Doug Whillans 
 

 
Dear Councillors Palleschi and Whillans, 
 
The proposed developments for high-density housing on Queen Street have been and are 
being processed by The City Planners with virtually no meaningful consultation with the 
existing surrounding residents.  

For the last 20 years, this corner of Brampton has been developed by The City with executive 
homes to provide housing for professionals in our city, our local business owners, doctors, 
lawyers, and other professionals. This land use is stated clearly in the Secondary Plan, 
updated as recently as February 2021. 

These proposed developments are an insult to the existing residents. As such the sub-
divisions surrounding these proposed developments have been preparing petitions opposing 
these developments. Please find attached the petition from River Road with 40 
signatures. 

We look to you as our Ward 6 Councillors to rally support from your Councillor Colleagues to 
exercise oversight on these developments and fill in these areas of land with suitable high-
quality, single-family housing types that does not include medium or high-density product. 

 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 

Don Naylor and Dianne Hunnam-Jones 



PETITION 
 

River Road Neighbourhood 
 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION MATTERS! 
 

City of Brampton Files: 
# OZS-2021-0018 (Rotary Glen) 
File # OZS-2020-0036 (Mocon) 

1815 Queen St. W. (Branthaven Queen West Inc.) 
 
 

The Historic Hamlet of Springbrook and Surrounding Area 
 

 

OBJECTION 
 

• We stand united in objection to the proposed zoning bylaw 
amendments that will allow the development of high-density 
housing in Credit Valley Secondary Plan/Queen Street West -
Springbrook Tertiary Plan.  
 

• Specifically, we strongly oppose:  
• Any plan of development that proposes high rise apartments 

on these lands  
• Any development that will adversely impact the Area of 

Natural and Scientific Interest (ANSI) and the river valley 
surrounding the land. 

• Any development that may damage the reputation, image 
and subsequently, property values of the area. 

• Any plan that is not respectful of our cultural and natural 
heritage features. 
 

 

CO-OPERATION 
 

 

• We recognize that the subject land is suitable and zoned for 
mixed residential development.  
 

• We wish to work with the City Planning Department and Council 
in a positive and constructive dialogue that will deliver 
Development Assets that will benefit rather than hinder the 
prosperity and reputation of this area. 



 
 
 

 
The Historic Hamlet of Springbrook and Surrounding Area 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




















































